Guestling Parish Council - Planning Committee

Minutes, Monday 29 December 2010 meeting, Three Oaks Inn committee room

Chair

Marion Roberts
  -    Guestling Parish Council


Present:


Paul Brown
-
Guestling Parish Council

Nigel Robinson
-
Guestling Parish Council


Sallie Cox 
-
Guestling Parish Council

Connie Evans
-
Guestling Parish Council

Graham Macpherson
-
Guestling Parish Council

Secretariat:



Paul Brown      
-    Guestling Parish Council

Item
Notes
Action

   1
Apologies of absence - none


2
Declarations of Interest – none


3


Minutes. Resolved: The chairman was authorized to sign the Minutes of the meeting of the Planning Committee held on 6 December 2010 as a correct record of the proceedings.


4
Matters arising from the minutes -  None 


5


Applications:


1. RR/2010/2881/P Chown’s Hill – land, proposed housing development. Resolved: Recommend refusal. The site is outside the development boundary and is not considered to be an exceptional site. The development would have a detrimental effect on the landscape within the A.O.N.B. The steep gradient of the site would considerably worsen the existing drainage problem with more surface water run off. As far as we are aware there is no existing access to the site from Chown’s Hill. The narrow lane is unsuitable to serve the proposed development with its poor alignment and no footways. It would be contrary to policy S1 (d) of the East Sussex & Brighton and Hove structure plan 1991-2011. The Guestling Parish Plan 2010-2015 indicates there is no requirement for further housing in the parish.
2. RR/2010/2916/P Woodstock, Butcher’s Lane. Proposed extension and roof alteration. Resolved: Recommend approval, subject to the increased fowl water being properly managed.
3. RR/2010/2970/P Cefar, Rock Lane. Proposed front and rear extensions, erection of greenhouse and a car port. Resolved: Recommend refusal. This building has previously been extended. This proposal would seem to exceed the permitted percentage increase in size of the original building and we see it as over development within the ANOB. The car port is in front of the building line. A plan should be agreed to enable the likely increase in the number of vehicles parked in front of the enlarged building to enter, turn and exit safely. The plans indicate a substantial increase in the volume of foul water, there does not appear to be any provision for this increase.  We also object to the two metre free standing wall that will create shadow in the adjoining garden. 







Marion Roberts agreed to pass the recommendations to Rother DC.

The meeting closed at 1.30pm (vers. 1)
Roberts
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